

C.E. PRIMARY ACADEMY (HANDSWORTH)

The Newsletter 1

10.9.21

This Newsletter is available on our Website: www.htcepa.bham.sch.uk

Welcome back!

Dear Parents/Carers,

I would like to welcome you all back to school after the Summer holiday. I hope that you all had a restful and safe holiday and that the children are ready for the busy term ahead. It was lovely welcoming the children back into school on Monday all looking so smart. It was also lovely welcoming Reception on Wednesday.

Contact forms, permissions form and asthma sheets will be given out to pupils next week. Please make sure that all of your details are correct on the contact forms and return all forms as soon as possible to the school office. It is essential that we have all of these forms so that our records are up to date.

I am aware that there have been a few issues with our lunch app this week. Thank you for your patience as we have been trying to deal with this. If you are still having difficulties ordering a lunch for your child, please come into see either Mrs. Lewis or Miss. Duffy in the main school office.

Obviously restrictions have been eased within schools this term and I have sent our a question and answer sheet to hopefully explain how things will work within Holy Trinity. This is a learning curve for us all, so please bear with us as we all learn to deal with the new restrictions.

Our Value for this half-term is Community.



Home,

Mrs. P. Burns Headteacher

Academic year 2021-2022

The classes for this academic year are as follows:

Year 6 Mrs. Cooper

Year 5 Mr. Alam

Year 4 Mrs. Jobburns Year 3 Miss. Weaver

Year 2 Mr. Bhatti and Mrs. Tabone

Year 1 Miss. Edge

Reception Mrs. Lilley and Mr. Daniels

Mr Bhatti has joined us as our new Assistant Head and I know that he is really looking forward to getting to know the pupils over the coming weeks.

We have a new Pastoral Manager, Miss. Wilson. She will be out and about on the playground before and after school getting to know our families.

As you are aware Mrs. Belcher left us at the end of last term and Miss. Duffy has joined us as our new Office Manger. She is also looking forward to getting to know our families over the coming weeks.

Year 6 Parents

Dear Year 6 Parents.

As you are aware your children will be moving on to Secondary school in September 2022. The application process has now opened for you to select your preferred choices of Secondary schools. All applications should be completed online and must becompleted by October 31st. Visit www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions to complete your form. All Birmingham Secondary schools will be holding open events in the coming weeks and we encourage families to visit your preferred schools before submitting your application. If you are having trouble submitting your form online pop in to school and we will try to support you.



HOLY TRINITY SCHOOL, HAVELOCK ROAD, HANDSWORTH B20 3LP



Does your child go to Holy Trinity School or Close by ?

Starting September 2021 Diamond Academy will be opening the Diamond After School and Breakfast Club at Holy Trinity C of E Primary School

- All staff fully qualified and fully trained & All staff DBS checked
- Breakfast and an after-school meal provided
- Different Sports activities each day, ran by qualified coaches.
- Along with baking, gardening and arts and crafts
- We have our own mini hus for school pick ups
- Affordable prices, sibling discounts

ALL STAFF



TO BOOK CALL DEAN: 07880 793527

diamondacademyfc@outlook.com









The Meraki Hub is a new, beautiful space in Handworth suitable for all the following...

- FitnessHair & Beauty
- Venue For Special Occasions
 Venue For Community Groups
- Coffee Lounge (Coming Soon)



We would love for the space to be used by local community.

Meraki

"A powerful, life changing, beautiful world I love to live my life by...(Mey-Rah-Kee) To do something with soul, creativity or love; to put something of yourself into your work"



Get In Touch Now For More Information!

444 7412 808 303 | merakihub8@gmail.com | www.merakihub.co.uk @meraki_hub_handsworth

Dates for your diary

Monday 13th September - Reception to start full-time

Thursday 23rd September - Year 3 swimming starts *

Monday 27th September - 10am Year 6 leading Harvest festival in Church

Thursday 21st October - 3.45pm-7.00pm Parents Consultation (virtually)

Dates for the year

Monday 13th September - Reception to start full time

Friday 22nd October - Children break up for half term

Monday 25th October - Friday 29th October - half term

Monday 1st November - Teacher Day

Tuesday 2nd November - Children return to school

Tuesday 21st December - Children break up for Christmas

Wednesday 22nd December - Wednesday 5th January - Christmas holiday

Thursday 6th January 2022 - Children return to school

Friday 18th February - Children break up for half term

Monday 21st February - Friday 25th February - half term

Monday 28th February - Children return to school

Thursday 7th April - Children break up for Easter

Friday 8th April - Teacher Day

Monday 11th April - Friday 22nd April - Easter holiday

Monday 25th April - Children return to school

Thursday 26th May - Children break up for half term

Friday 27th May - Teacher Day

Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June - Half term

Monday 6th June - Children return to school

Friday 22nd July - Children break up for summer holiday

Please note that children do not need to attend school on Teacher Days. These days are for staff training.



^{*} swimming kit needed